March 27th, 2011

Hi

Very little to write about this week. I am overwriting the letter from this week last year and I notice in that letter that I was just about to leave for NZ. Goodness, it doesn't seem like a year ago. The days just seem to pass more quickly now. This is actually correct. The recent big earthquake in Japan caused the Earth to wobble on its axis and spin a little faster, thus making the days shorter. However, only by 18 millionths of a second! 


The other day, the inquest into the Manila shootings last August ended with the Coroner’s jury returning its verdict. The Philippines government came out very badly. Nobody from the Philippines even came to HK to give evidence though 120 had been requested to do so. Ten eventually gave evidence via video link. The inquest was quite thorough even to the extent of making models of the bus and the surrounding area in which the incident happened. The detail on the bus was so accurate it was difficult to tell the difference between it and the real bus; it even included the 'chrome' spokes on the wheels, the colour and details of the seats and the signs painted on the sides. 


I went for my regular run yesterday. But the night before I had a terrible sleep. Kept looking at the clock and the last time I looked it was 3 am! and then I was up at 7 am. I thought this would make me too tired for the run but that was not so. The run was not too bad though not the fastest - 2 h 34 min. 


The HK Rugby 7s is taking place this weekend. Yesterday afternoon, I had the TV on though wasn't concentrating on all the games. Today, all the finals take place. They began at 9 am (75 min ago) though I have not switched on the TV yet. The HK team has had a very poor tournament and has just been knocked out (heard that on the 10 am radio news). I think SA will win as their performances have been impressive. In the Super Rugby tournament, the Crusaders next 'home' game is to be held in London! Because of the Christchurch earthquake, they cannot play there. Some home matches have been played at the very small ground in Nelson. I guess they can get a bigger crowd and hence more revenue by holding it in London.

Certainly a brief letter this week.  

Cheers
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